
Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the 

Batavia Township Board 

131 Flinn St., Suite B 

Batavia, IL 60510 

Tuesday - January 9, 2024 * 

1. Call to Order: The Batavia Township Board meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by
Supervisor Leigh Tracy who led the Pledge of Allegiance.

2. Roll Call: The Clerk called the roll. Attending the meeting were Supervisor Leigh Tracy,

Clerk Penelope Tracy, Trustees Walt Donat, Troy Tousana, John West, and Jennifer Zorn,

Road Commissioner Chris Long, and Assessor Tammy Kavanaugh. The meeting was

recorded by BA TV videographer Audey Karpf.

3. Approval of Minutes: Trustee Zorn moved to approve the minutes of the December 12,

2023, Batavia Township Board meeting. Trustee Donat seconded the motion which was

approved 5/0.

4. Supervisor's Report: Supervisor Tracy reviewed the ending bank balances and budget

reports. He noted that the General Fund's administrative services budget showed a deficit

due to the cost of updating the PAM software used by the assessor's office. He also

reported that there are additional budget issues due to payments for legal fees and for

general assistance clients that have exceeded the budgeted amounts. The budget deficits

will be addressed later in the meeting. Tracy also reported that the accounting firm of

Sikich LLP will begin work on the township's annual audits for 2022 and 2023. The

township has ended the contract with Peerless and Comcast for phone service. The new

providers are Vonage and Metronet starting on December 20, 2023. Lastly, the Decennial

Committees' reports will be present for approval later in 2024.

5. Approval of Bills to be paid in January: The trustees then reviewed the current bills to be

paid. Trustee Tousana moved to approve payment of the January General Fund bills in the

amount of $64,603.60. Trustee West seconded the motion. The motion passed with a 5/0

vote. Trustee West moved to approve payment of the January Road Fund bills in the

amount of $26,799.21. Trustee Zorn seconded the motion. The motion was approved 5/0.

6. Assessor's Report: Assessor Kavanaugh distributed a preliminary draft of the budget items

she would like included in next year's budget. Trustee West said the trustees would need

time to review her proposal.




